NEW LAW CHANGES FOR CHARITABLE CONTRIBUTIONS
Charitable donations directly from IRA accounts.

· The IRS now permits you to donate directly from IRA accounts to charitable organizations. This donation is allowed only for those who have reached 70 ½ years of age.  In the past individuals had to take a taxable distribution in order to donate to a charity.  If the individual did not itemize their deductions, this resulted in taxable income but not the deduction.  In addition the deduction was never available for Ohio.  By the new “direct” method, individuals can accomplish the net effect of a deduction at both the federal and state level.  The maximum amount of direct donation is limited to $100,000 and donations must be made to public charities. This law will only be in effect for 2006 and 2007. 
Cash donations no longer permitted.

· In the past the IRS permitted “reasonable” cash donations in which there were no receipts.  Starting in 2007 this is no longer permitted.  All donations will now require a receipt in order to be deductible. 

Non-cash donations must be in “good condition”  
· Congress has been concerned about abuse in the area of clothing and household items. The law now states these items must be in “used good condition or better.” Congress and the IRS however have failed to identify how this condition is to be enforced or decided for that matter.  We believe it will be safe to assume that household items that are not in working conditions will not qualify.  Likewise clothing that is used for general cleanup and other household uses also will not qualify.  In contacting Goodwill Industries and other such organizations, they have indicated they will not accept any items unless they are in “good used condition or better.”  Our recommendation is that in the future you will be required to list out each item rather than by the bag or drop and identify a value for each.  Goodwill and other organizations provide general value list for these items if you request.  
Vehicle deduction changes
· In the past individuals that donated vehicles to charities deducted the Kelly “Blue Book” or some other appraisal for these vehicles.  Under the new law the charitable organization must provide the donor the actual amount of proceeds it took in for the vehicle as the value that the donor is permitted to deduct.  Therefore if the vehicle being donated eventually ends up in the auto auction because it cannot be sold it will probably be valued at $10.00.  This deduction will require follow-up documentation from the charitable organization to support the deduction taken by the donor. 
